


TOWN OF WAYNE PLANNING BOARD
February 12, 2024
Draft

The regular meeting of the Planning Board was called to order at 7:00 pm.

In attendance: David Bauer, Marko and Carrie Radivoyevitch, Carmen Guidi, Andrew and Teresa Williams

			Present	Absent		Late
Roll Call
Stan Witkowski 	x      	 
Nancy Gabel 				 x	 
Chris Mooney    			 x      	 
Shonna Freeman   	   	
Scott Hendershott			x		
Gill Harrop				x	
Karen Doucette, 	x	  	
Joyce Plaisted,  	x

MINUTES:

Minutes were not approved due to lack of quorum of members who were at the last meeting. 

AGENDA REVIEW

No changes to the agenda as presented. 

NEW BUSINESS:  

Site Plan Review, Andrew and Teresa Williams Property Tax ID #092.08-01-026.000 9264 Wixson Road, Town of Wayne, NY, in LR3. Public hearing for construction of new home.
The Williams wish to build a new home. After a brief review of the plan. Public comments opened at 7:01 PM. No comments, mail or email was presented about the project.  At 7:03 PM Public comments closed. 

Mr. Witkowski stated that this is a Type II action and therefore SEQR can be waived. The board members agreed. 

Mr. Witkowski and Mr. Williams discussed the plans for a 1600 sq ft home.  Zoning has already granted relief on placement, height, and setback. Mr. Witkowski reviewed the need for drainage, downward facing outside lighting and other issues. Lot coverage is above the ideal, but since it is the same footprint and size as previous house. 

Dr. Duchette asked if the existing septic system for the new house? Mr. Williams shared that Colbe Peterson has Inspected and approved the system for use.  

Dr. Duchette made a motion to all for the removal of the existing home and replace the footprint  with a new house.  Motion was approved. 




Site Plan Review, Carmen Guidi Property Tax ID #092.00-01-011.115, 9350 Wixson Road, Town of Wayne, NY, in LR3. Public hearing for construction of new home.

The Guidi’s site plan was presented. This will be a 1400 sq ft. home  located on 2.6 acres. The Public Hearing opened at 7:14 PM.  An email of support for the project was offered by Donald Hagreen.  Public Comments closed at 7:17 PM. 

Ms. Plaisted asked about the septic system.  Mr. Guidi shared that the plans where currently in design with the engineer.   

This is a flat lot with one drainage issue – a drain tile line crosses the lot and maintenance of the line is in the deed.   Lot coverage percentage is OK. All setbacks are OK

Mr. Witkowski made a motion to approve the build.  Dr. Duchette seconded the motion and the motion was approved. 


Preliminary Review 

Marko and Carrie Radivoyevitch are seeking to build a second dwelling on a 14 acre lot that currently is in use as a vineyard.  They recently completed building a house on the land.  They view this second dwelling as “phase two” of their plan for the land to become a place to entertain family and friends or house agricultural workers.  In addition, they revealed the desire for a future subdivision of the land to allow a relative to build another home on the acreage. 

It was clarified the that a guest house is defined as a 500 sq ft structure with no kitchen facilities.  
An agricultural workers dwelling would need the property to have official agricultural status granted by Steuben County.  Also, a farm worker’s dwelling would fall under the purview of Ag and Markets and the Dept of Health. This could also bring in addition land management issues. 

On the matter of subdivision, the new plots would need to be of conforming size and due to location - surrounded by active agricultural use - Steuben County would have to review the division.   

Mrs. Radivoyevitch asked about how to pursue a use variance for the land. Mr. Witkowski explained that a use variance rests on the argument that the current zoning is mischaracterized.  That is a determination that is adjudicated by New York State.  This is usually difficult. 

A conversation ensued about why/how about other plots in the town already have multiple homes or guest houses.  Mr. Witkowski pointed out that many of the plots are non-conforming and that the additional housing on the lots is often grandfathered in as they existed pre-adoption of land use regulations.  He also pointed out that the LUR states that non-conforming properties are to move toward a more conforming status or at least maintain current non-conformity.  Current standards allow for one home per parcel.

With nothing else to come before the board the meeting adjourned.






 







Respectfully Submitted,


Amy Gush, Board Secretary



Planning Feb 12, 2024 | TOWN OF WAYNE

